
 

March 31, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairwoman      Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Chair Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Crescent Avenue Connector in the fiscal year 2024. The entity to 
receive funding for this project is the City of Saratoga Springs located at 474 Broadway, 1st 
Floor, Suite 11 Saratoga Springs, NY 12866. 
 
The funding would be used to construct a one mile long eight-to-ten-foot-wide asphalt path 
parallel to Crescent Avenue and between Route 9 and Nelson Avenue. The multi-use lane will 
have lanes for both cyclists and pedestrians, creating a greater sense of safety from vehicle 
collisions for the community. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding is provided for the purposes authorized by 
42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 
 

______________________________ 
Paul Tonko 
Member of Congress 


